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Hull Affordable Housing Committee
Town Hall
Meeting Minutes ~ June 16, 2005
Members in attendance:  Jen Berardi-Constable, Chair; Joan Meschino, Vice-Chair; Harry Hibbard; Vinny Harte; Jay Szklut.
Meeting called to order by Chair at 4:20 p.m.

Approval of Minutes:  None
Housekeeping/Administrative Issues:
The AHC now has its own mail box at Town Hall for committee business.  The AHC web page is now active thanks to Judy Sade.  The committee has an official Town of Hull email address which is Hullaffordablehousing@comcast.net or affordablehousing@town.hull.ma.us.  Emails will automatically be forwarded to Chair for distribution to the committees.  Committee members may access the account at any time.
The committee tabled discussion regarding a potential committee vacancy.

The Chair distributed reference materials regarding affordable housing definitions and resources.  Materials will also be kept in a binder left with Town Clerk for public access.  The binder will also contain all agendas and approved meeting minutes.

J. Szklut reported that grant money is available for affordable housing initiatives.  However, such grant money is typically for specific projects that involve actual building.  J. Szklut cautioned that such resources are limited and grant applications are extremely competitive.  

J. Berardi-Constable and H. Hibbard attended the LISC Affordable Housing Seminar on June 15, 2005 and reported back that the AHC seems to be focused on the right issues, educating ourselves with the right resources and setting goals and targeting projects in keeping with other towns’ experience.   Although not informative on anything new, attending the seminar confirmed that the AHC is heading in the right direction. 
The Chair informed the committee regarding a goal setting meeting being hosted by the Board of Selectmen for department heads and committee chairs.  In her place, J. Meschino will represent the AHC.  Committee members agreed that the three issues raised should be (a) improved communication between committee and town manager, e.g. notice re: relevant ZBA, Planning Board or tax title opportunities  (b) create and encourage opportunities for collaboration among committees especially among those with similar missions, and (c) resources for committee activities.
J. Meschino reported that the Planning Board is interested in collaborating with AHC on affordable housing issues.  J. Meschino will follow up with the Chair of the Planning Board regarding dates for a joint meeting to discuss issues, possible strategies and goals.  One topic which the Planning Board is interested in discussing is the Community Preservation Act.  J. Meschino will pursue with the Planning Board.
Discussion Topics:

The web page for AHC is up and running.  AHC asked to think about what information should be included on the site.  Committee members discussed posting brief information regarding committee members including the group photo and brief bio.  Each member will send a three sentence bio to the Chair.  Committee members also discussed posting current goals and objectives, agendas and minutes, links to state agencies and other not-for-profit resources, and frequently asked questions and relevant articles.  Committee members will collect questions and answers for the review at the next meeting.  J. Berardi-Constable will draft an educational article with H. Hibbard to be submitted to the Hull Times on June 28th and then posted to the web page as a press release.  Article will give a brief overview of what affordable housing really means.   The article will be the first in a series intended to educate Hull residents on the issues and potential zoning strategies to address affordable housing.  Prior to the final article, the AHC will moderate a panel discussion.   J. Szklut will approach MHP regarding application for a small grant of approximately $1,000 towards holding a panel discussion for the purpose of educating our community regarding affordable housing.

H. Hibbard lead a discussion of flexible zoning options that could be used by the Town of Hull to increase affordable housing, including incentive zoning and inclusionary zoning.  The committee agreed to focus on drafting potential zoning by-law changes.  At the suggestion of J. Berardi-Constable, the AHC agreed to meet again in two weeks solely to discuss possible zoning strategies.  H. Hibbard agreed to prepare his zoning research for review and discussion at that time.  
The committee tabled discussion on the Cohasset Sewer Connection.

The committee tabled discussion on accessory units.

The committee tabled discussion on incentive programs.

Next Meetings:
June 30, 2005




4:00 p.m. at Town Hall




July 21, 2005




4:00 p.m. at Town Hall

Motion by V. Harte, Second by H. Hibbard, to adjourn meeting.  Approved, unanimously.

6:00 p.m. meeting adjourned.  
Approved: __________
